## **Rosemary Wilkins Cycling Officer**

**From:** Rosemary Wilkins Cycling Officer

**Sent:** 05 November 2012 11:15 **To:** Julie Young Member CC

**Cc:** 'Vincent.Pearce@colchester.gov.uk'; Simon Walker Engineer; Tara Jowett Senior

Design Engineer; Beverley Gould Integrated Traffic & Minor Schemes Project

Manager

**Subject:** RE: University cycle path

Tracking: Recipient Delivery

Julie Young Member CC Delivered: 05/11/2012 11:15

'**III** 

Simon Walker Engineer Delivered: 05/11/2012 11:15

Tara Jowett Senior Design Engineer Delivered: 05/11/2012 11:15

Beverley Gould Integrated Traffic & Minor Schemes Delivered: 05/11/2012 11:15

Project Manager

## Dear Cllr Young

I am aware of the situation as I have tweeted with some people over the weekend. The funding has been transferred to ECC and currently we are working to have it added to the capital programme.

I apologise for not keeping you informed and I was supposed to contact you with an update and process last month.

The next steps will be as follows:

- Add the funding to the capital programme within Highways (this should be done at the beginning December)
- Complete and agree a project mandate and brief with the delivery team
- Agree dates for the final design and construction (currently this is looking more likely at a 2013 delivery for both the design and construction)
- Complete the design so that the consultation can begin and land purchased (this may take some time and we will need to identify additional funding sources for the land purchase)

I'll endeavour to get some preliminary design and construction dates to you shortly after speaking to the design and programming teams.

## Regards

Rosemary Wilkins
Cycling Officer
Strategy & Engager

Strategy & Engagement Team Highways & Transportation

Phone (01245) 437048 Ednet: 51048 Mobile: 07919624500

----Original Message-----

From: Julie Young Member CC Sent: 04 November 2012 22:53

Officer

Subject: Fw: University cycle path

Dear All

Please see below re Wiv Uni Car Park and enquiry re Cyclepath. The community are eager for this to progress where are we with this?

Julie

-----Original Message-----

From: Jason cobb

To: Julie Young Member CC Subject: University cycle path

Sent: 4 Nov 2012 21:03

Hi Julie On a completely different note (well sort of...) I note that construction work has already started on the new University car park, although not on the linked cycle path between Wivenhoe and the University. The planning application was passed under the strict condition: "Consideration of the application be deferred for completion of a legally binding agreement to provide for a contribution of £250,000 to be secured that would be used to help fund the proposed University of Essex to Wivenhoe cycling and walking route."

http://tmf.colchester.gov.uk/servedoc.asp?doc\_id=39140 Is it possible to update please as to the current status for this legally binding contribution from the University? Do you know when is work on the cycle path due to commence? I am interested in writing a blog post as to the status of this current project. Plus I'm interviewing the new VC later in the month, and would like to be prepared. Please do state in any reply if you would rather me not include any updates in a blog post - respected, of course. Fantastic work with the surgery by the way - thank you. Jason Cobb -- http://about.me/jasoncobb Click here to report this email as spam.